
 
 

 
 

 
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

               
 

 
 

  
 
 
 

 

  
 
 
 

  

 
 

   
 

BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 

In the Matter of ) 
) A21-05 

Audit Division Recommendation ) 
Memorandum on Sheila Jackson Lee for ) 
Congress ) 

CERTIFICATION 

I, Vicktoria J. Allen, Acting Deputy Secretary of the Federal Election 

Commission, do hereby certify that on January 18, 2023, the Commission 

decided by a vote of 5-0 to approve the Audit Division Recommendation 

Memorandum on Sheila Jackson Lee for Congress, as recommended in the 

Memorandum from the Chief Compliance Officer and the Audit Division 

dated December 8, 2022, subject to the Second Notice of Errata circulated 

January 13, 2023. 

Commissioners Broussard, Cooksey, Dickerson, Trainor, and Weintraub 

voted affirmatively for the decision.  Commissioner Lindenbaum recused herself 

with respect to this matter and did not vote. 

January 19, 2023 
Date 

Attest: 

Digitally signed by VicktoriaVicktoria J J Allen 
Date: 2023.01.19 12:42:34Allen -05'00' 

 Vicktoria J. Allen 
Acting Deputy Secretary of the 
Commission 
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